

## **COUNTY OF LAKE**

Administrative Office

Courthouse - 255 North Forbes Street

Lakeport, California 95453 Telephone: (707) 263-2580

Fax: (707) 263-1012

E-mail: Matt.Perry@lakecountyca.gov

November 17, 2015

John Benoit Executive Director Lake Local Agency Formation Commission PO Box 2694 Granite Bay, CA 95746

Dear Mr. Benoit:

As you know, the County requested an opportunity to review the "final" draft of the Lake County Watershed Protection District Municipal Service Review prior to release to the public and consideration by the Commission. The County received the "final" draft on November 11<sup>th</sup> and upon review of this latest document is concerned about several misleading or inaccurate statements that persist. In addition, County representatives are scheduled to be away at conferences this week and will be unable to attend the November 19<sup>th</sup> meeting in Lakeport.

**MATT PERRY** 

County Administrative Officer

Based on these issues, I respectfully request the adoption of the Watershed Protection District Municipal Service Review by the Commission be continued to a future date to allow staff to review the proposed revisions with yourself and Jennifer Stevenson prior to the next meeting. This would allow County staff to assist with correcting inaccuracies and provide the Commission with a more complete and representative document for adoption.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Matt Perry Matt Perry

County Administrative Officer